
PALM	VALLEY	COMMUNITY	ASSOCIATION	

MEETING	MINUTES	–	October	12,	2015	

A	monthly	meeting	of	the	membership	and	board	of	the	Palm	Valley	Community	Association	was	held	at	
the	Canal	Blvd.	community	center	building.	

The	minutes	and	treasurers	reports	were	read	and	approved.	

There	were	no	reports	on	the	Ponte	Vedra	Coalition	or	St	John’s	Count	Roundtable.		Our	representative	
and	board	member	Ridge	Bolgiano	has	passed	away,	a	moment	of	silence	was	held	in	his	memory.	

Action	Committee	Reports:		GMTRAC	–	A	deputy	sheriff	was	at	the	last	meeting	of	the	GMTRAC	
committee	and	heard	the	groups	concerns	over	traffic.		Deb	Chapin	spoke	about	a	possible	green	
pathway	in	Palm	Valley	that	would	enhance	the	connectivity	of	the	community	and	link	into	the	existing	
sidewalks.		They	are	working	with	the	East	Coast	Greenway	Alliance	and	will	be	presenting	to	the	county	
in	2	weeks.		PVPV	Citizens	Traffic	Task	Force	representative	reported	that	it	will	need	an	estimated	
$200,000	for	a	traffic	study	from	Neck	Road	area	to	North	of	Marsh	Landing.		There	are	no	current	plans	
for	enhancing	or	building	roads	in	our	area.		Our	communications	and	Marketing	committee	laid	out	
their	membership	drive	plan,	they	have	the	new	website	up	and	running	and	the	address	is	
www.PalmValleyCommunity.org	and	members	are	invited	to	go	the	site	to	see	the	events	calendar,	
meeting	minutes,	and	photo	gallery.		The	committee	is	always	looking	for	photos	to	post	on	our	website.		
The	Beautification	committee	reported	that	the	permitting	process	has	started	for	their	projects	and	the	
estimated	cost	for	all	projects	is	about	$30,000.		The	events	committee	is	looking	for	volunteers	to	assist	
with	the	projects	and	Mike	Wicks	encouraged	all	members	to	call	him	if	you	see	things	in	Palm	Valley	
that	don’t	look	right	in	our	area.		The	Events	committee	is	working	on	the	next	Food	Truck	Friday	event	
which	will	be	held	on	10/23/2015	at	the	Palm	Valley	Outdoors.		Signs	for	that	event	are	currently	going	
up.		They	are	also	providing	assistance	in	the	planning	of	the	Palm	Valley	Light	and	Boat	Parade	which	
will	take	place	on	12/12/2015,	with	the	goals	to	increase	boat	participation.		There	will	be	a	boat	lighting	
seminar,	new	prize	categories	to	encourage	smaller	boats	to	enter,	a	sponsorship	program	and	bleacher	
seating	is	planned	in	some	areas.		The	Captains	meeting	will	be	on	12/8/2015	at	Palm	Valley	Outdoors	
and	there	will	also	be	an	awards	banquet.		The	committee	is	looking	for	volunteers	to	judge	docks.	

A	proposal	to	change	the	bylaws	of	the	Palm	Valley	Community	Center	Article	III	to	allow	an	increase	in	
membership	dues	to	$20	for	individual	voting	members	and	$100	for	Business	voting	members	and	also	
change	Article	VIII	which	modifies	the	process	in	which	changes	to	the	bylaws	are	made	was	approved	
by	a	majority	vote.	

Our	next	meeting	will	be	held	on	November	9,	2015.	

The	meeting	was	adjourned.	

		

	


